
 

Minutes of the Ladies Committee Meeting: Monday 7th January 2019: 7pm 
 

1. Members Present 
Pat Collins (PC)                  Lady Captain and Handicap Secretary  
Jess Howard (JH)               Vice-Captain and Weekend Competitions 
Mina Crowe (MC)                Past Lady Captain 
Ann Ryzner (AR)                 Midweek Competitions  
Sally Royall (SR)                 Midweek Competitions and Midweek Friendly Matches 
Anne Stratford (AS)             Ladies Committee Secretary (minutes) 
 

2. Apologies  
Sue Ketcher (SK)                Weekend Friendly Matches and notice board representative 
Helen Corbett (HC)             Committee Member and Junior Committee representative 
 

3. Approval of Minutes of the Previous Meeting/s 
Proposed – AS          Seconded – MC 

  
4. Matters Arising 
 

4.1 Board and Trophy Competition qualifiers 

 Bronze Midweek Trophy – it was agreed that the qualifications for this trophy can be four 
stablefords – no medal is required – all qualifiers are to be gained at Hoebridge. Entrants must 
have an active competition handicap – entry will be £5 the same as for 2018.  Sign up online 
to be done by March      Action: AR to send out comms 

 Club Championships will again require four qualifiers, but one must be a medal.  
 
4.2 Competition Tees 

 It was agreed that all competitions will play off the red wooden tees of the day except for the 
6

th
 hole where if the tees of the day have been placed forward play will be off the red stones. 

 
5. Lady Captain’s Report (PC)  
 

PC welcomed everyone and thanked them for their support throughout 2018. She said that we have a 
challenging year ahead of us but will ensure it is ‘full of fun’.  PC also said that she was delighted to 
welcome Jess as her vice-captain and Mina as past captain saying that their experience will be 
invaluable.  
   
5.1 Captains’ Drive-in 1

st
 January 

It was a lovely day and for the first-time guests were welcomed. Mina Crowe and Norman Spiller 
putted out on the 18

th
 green then Pat Collins and Graham Norris drove off from the 10

th
. The day 

raised £340 for charity which was a great success – well done and thank you to everyone. A further 
£160 was raised on Xmas Day by donated green fees thanks to BGL and Eddie. The Trophy was won 
by Fern Freeston, Philip Elsley and Peter Smith. The Guests first prize went to Denise Haines, Mark 
Teagle and Channy Sims.   
 

6. Officers’ Reports 
 

6.1 Past Captains Report (MC) 
 
DECEMBER EVENTS 
 
CHRISTMAS SPECIAL 
 
Ladies’ Christmas Special was held on December 6

th
. It was attended by 48 ladies who played in 

groups of three. 
 



The competition winners were:   
 
N/P Front 9 - Bronze Division: Eve Spiller    Silver Division: Teresa Green 
N/P Back 9 - Bronze Division: Anne Overstall   Silver Division: - no-one 
 
Nearest Vice Captain’s Drive - 4

th
 Hole: Jane Pugh 

Nearest Captain’s Drive - 15
th
 Hole: Ann Layman 

 
Team Runners up - Front 9:  Jane Pugh, Janet Jarrett, Barbara Blackmore 
Team winners - Front 9: Pauline Crowe, Patricia Coleman, Ann Ryzner 28 pts. (on countback) 
 
Team Runners up - Back 9: Marian Richardson, Wendy Cannell, Yvonne Ryan 
Team Winners -  Back 9: Sheila Van Piggelen, Sally Byrne, Mina Crowe 35 pts.  
 
Individual Best score - Front 9 – Bronze Division: Eve Spiller  Silver Division: Teresa Green 
Individual Best score - Back 9 – Bronze Division: Julie Smith        Silver Division: Sally Lester 
 
Best Costume – Carol Hardy dressed as a letter to Santa. 
 
We were joined at lunch by Fiona Marshall, Val Castle, Gill Smith, Di Heavey, Bee Daly and Beverley 
Hanrott. 
 
Afterwards we were entertained by several of the lady members including Ann Layman, Pauline, 
Crowe, Teresa Green and Pat Collins and Mina Crowe  
 
MIXED STABLEFORD YELLOW BALL – 28

TH
 DECEMBER 2018 

 
65 players teed off in teams of three. 
The curse of the yellow ball struck some of the players, but the triumphant teams were: 
 
1

st
 Place:   Justine O’Neill, Craig Williamson and Dale Garrad - 136 points 

 
2

nd
 Place:   Alli Henley, Mike Henley and John Hort - 134 points 

 
3

rd
 Place:  Norman Spiller, Eve Spiller and Peter Becque - 129 points 

 
Nearest the Pin 12

th
 – Ladies: Derrin Gill 

Nearest the Pin 18
th
 – Men: Peter Smith 

 
FEEDBACK FROM MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING DECEMBER 18th, 2018 
 
1. Sat 12

th
 January - 2.00pm, A Richardson will run a seminar on the new rules for 2019. 

 
2.   PSI board – a meeting was held with a representative from CSI to demonstrate the proposed PSI 
board.  The initial cost is approximately £1250 with annual costs of about £250.  J Gray stated that 
BGL would cover the lion's share of the hardware and the annual running costs.  He rejected the 
suggestion of selling advertising space to outside companies. 
 
3.  The new junior co-ordinator Will Butterfield will attend the January Management Committee 
Meeting. 
 
4.  Nine and wine evenings – G Norris confirmed that these are already in the diary for 2019 – dates 
are: Friday April 12

th
, Friday June 28

th
, Friday August 16

th
, and Friday September 20

th
. 

Target group is the Flexi-members who are not currently club members – club members will attend to 
help. 
 
6.2 Midweek Competition Organisers Report (AR) 

The main event in December was the Xmas Special on the 1st Thursday. 45 Ladies played 9 
holes of golf and were then joined by 6 others for prize giving, a good meal and some fun 
entertainment – Anne Stratford was the ‘best Christmas tree!’ – a good day was had by all. 
The following Thursday was 4 Clubs and a putter which was well attended with 19 players. The 
final Thursday before Xmas only had 9 players who braved the cold. 

 
6.3 Vice-Captain and Weekend competitions report (JH) 



The weekends also saw a fun competition in the Christmas Jumper Stableford. There was a good 
turn out with nibbles and prosecco to finish. 
The mixed stableford was poorly attended at Christmas however weekends have been getting 
better. The committee agreed that adding ‘fun competitions’ to the weekends throughout the spring 
may help – this will be trialled – details to follow. 
 
Ladies Knockout Singles and Pairs – sign up on-line to be done by 31

st
 January. Action: JH to 

send out a reminder comms. 
 

6.4 Ladies Committee Secretary report (AS) 
AS has received a flyer re Open Competition dates for Frilford Heath in 2019. This includes the 
Ladies Scratch Salver, The Richard Eyles Gold Medal and the infamous Black Tee Challenge, 
which follows the European Tour Q School event in October.  
Links to the competitions can be found on their website however AS will put the poster up on the 
noticeboard and into the Open’s File in the changing rooms for reference of the membership. 
Action: AS 
 

7. Any Other Business 
7.1 New competitions are being discussed for 2019 – suggestions are: Mid-week pairs knockout and 

Super seniors (70’s +) – details to follow  
7.2 Website rules are underway – in particular, rules re qualifiers and red tees of the day  
7.3 Outside competitions have all been registered for  
7.4 Morgan Cup – re tie situation – discussion with committee members to take place between now 

and the next meeting – PC to feedback results 
7.5 Roles of Committee members for 2019 – PC addressing 
7.6 Weekend matches – JH to speak to SK to confirm what has been booked and what needs to be 

going forwards 
7.7 Competition prize money – it is agreed that small fields i.e. 6 or less, prizes will be £15 and £5 

(total £20) and fields of 7 or more there will be 4 prizes, 2 per division of £15 and £5 (total £40) 
7.8 The Birdie Tree – JH to ask HC if she would be willing to administer it  
 
As there was no further business the meeting closed at 8.30pm 

 
8. Date of next meeting 

The date of the next Ladies Committee meeting is Monday 4
th

 February at 7pm 
 
Signed ……………………………………………                 Date ………………... 
                    LADY CAPTAIN  


